

November 18, 2012

Attn: Karen Schkolnick, District Grant Programs Manager Strategic Incentives Division BAAQMD 939 Ellis Street San Francisco, CA 94109

Modelf

Dear Ms. Schkolnick:

As Executive Director for the Presidio Trust, I authorize submittal of the attached Transportation Fund for Clean Air Grant Application to support the continued operation of the PresidiGo Downtown Shuttle. I also authorize our Chief of Planning, Projects, and Programs, Michael Boland, to execute the grant application and funding agreement for the project with BAAQMD. The Presidio Trust is committed to the ongoing support of this successful service in conjunction with our partners. As required, the Presidio Trust's transportation operating budget for FY 2013 includes the \$552,257 in matching funds in this application.

The PresidiGo Downtown Shuttle service enhances the ability of the Presidio's residents, tenants, visitors, and the employees based here to reduce reliance on automobiles by connecting the BART, Muni Metro, ferries, Caltrain, AC Transit transbay and SamTrans peninsula bus services. The project is a key component in the Trust's overall transportation efforts to reduce the automobile as the primary mode for accessing the Presidio by facilitating viable transportation alternatives.

Thank you for considering our project for funding. Should you have any questions about the application, please contact Mark Helmbrecht, Transportation Program Manager at (415) 561-5438.

Sincerely,

Executive Director